

Anthony G. Forlini

Macomb County Clerk Register of Deeds

February 17, 2021

Kathy Smith

Chief Deputy Clerk

Paula Verticchio P. O. Box 271 Washington, MI 48094

Dear Ms. Verticchio,

The primary goal of the Election Department is to ensure transparency as it pertains to campaign finance.

The Macomb County Election Department is in receipt of your request to dissolve Committee #139623, CTE Paula Verticchio. To be eligible for dissolution, a committee cannot typically owe any late fees.

There is a balance of \$250 in late fees owed, as of this writing.

It has been determined that the committee's late fees can be waived and your committee dissolved effective February 17, 2021 due to the following:

- You have brought the committee up-to-date with the required filings.
- The committee's cash-on-hand balance is zero.
- The late fees are not yet over 60 days past due.

If you have any questions about this information, feel free to contact the Macomb County Election Department at (586) 469-5209.

Sincerely,

Anthony G. Forlini

Macomb County Clerk/Register of Deeds